
 

August 11, 2022 
 
 
Cecile Erin Young, Executive Commissioner  
Texas Health and Human Services Commission 
P.O. Box 13247  
Austin, TX, 78711  
 
Dear Executive Commissioner Young, 

Community partners have brought to my attention that Medicaid hospice contracts are 
experiencing significant processing delays by the Texas Health and Human Services Commission 
(HHSC) including contracts for initial requests, renewals and change of ownerships (CHOW).  
I’ve been advised that the processing can take one to three years.  This delay in Medicaid provider 
contracts processing limits access to hospice care and could eliminate care for terminally ill 
Medicare and Medicaid recipients.  

The COVID-19 pandemic has underscored the limitations of patient’s access to care by hospice 
providers of nursing care, social work, spiritual care, and personal care by hospice aides and 
volunteers. These patients and their families have suffered immeasurable loss by not receiving 
services due to the pandemic for the last two years.  

I acknowledge that state agency fiscal appropriations and challenges in hiring and retaining 
qualified staff have added to the processing issues at HHSC. Additionally, the inevitable end of 
the Public Health Emergency (PHE) will mean more individuals will lose Medicaid coverage and 
need to transition to another program. 

Please let me know how the legislature can support HHSC so they can improve Medicaid provider 
contract processing times, address staffing challenges and transition millions of Texans off 
Medicaid and onto existing programs for which they qualify. You may reach my Chief of Staff 
Stephanie Chiarello at Stephanie.Chiarello@house.texas.gov or 512-745-6245 (cell).  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
State Representative R.D. "Bobby" Guerra 
Vice Chair, House Committee on Public Health 
House District 41  
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Rep. Alma Allen, District 131      Rep. Steve Allison, District 121  Rep. Michelle Beckley, District 65 

 

 

        Rep. Elizabeth Campos, District 119     Rep. Terry Canales, District 40             Rep. Sheryl Cole, District 46            

 

 

            Rep. Philip Cortez, District 117           Rep. Drew Darby, District 72           Rep. Alex Dominguez, District 37           

 

 

             Rep. Art Fierro, District 79         Rep. Trey Martinez- Fischer, District 116     Rep. Erin Gamez, District 38         

 

 

          Rep. Charlie Geren, District 99        Rep. Jessica Gonzalez, District 104          Rep. Vikki Goodwin, District 47             

 

 

         Rep. Ana Hernandez, District 143      Rep. Gina Hinojosa, District 49             Rep. Donna Howard, District 48           

 

 

           Rep. John Bucy III, District 136         Rep. Celia Israel, District 50                  Rep. Julie Johnson, District 115          

 

 

           Rep. Oscar Longoria, District 35      Rep. Armando Martinez, District 39           Rep. Ina Minjarez, District 124            

 

 

            Rep. Christina Morales, District 145        Rep. Eddie Morales, District 74          Rep. Lina Ortega, District 77                    

 

 

      Rep. Claudia Ordaz Perez, District 76      Rep. Mary Ann Perez, District 144       Rep. Ana-Maria Ramos, District 102    

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Rep. Richard Peña Raymond, District 42     Rep. Penny Morales Shaw, District 148       Rep. James Talarico, District 52                

 

 

  Rep. Chris Turner, District 101                      Rep. Gene Wu, District 137        Rep. Ewin Zwiener, District 45                 

 

 

 

Sen. Sarah Eckhardt, District 14             Sen. Juan "Chuy" Hinojosa, District 20             Sen. Judith Zaffirini, District 21 
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